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March 17, 2025

Subject: RFQ #2539-A: Marshal Office Renovation
Addendum #1

Gentlemen/Ladies:

Below, please find responses to questions, clarification, or additional information for the above
referenced RFQ. You will need to consider this information when preparing your quote.

1. Please confirm the scope of the “Data drops” in the second floor room — is the contractor
to simply provide conduit stub-ups into the ceiling and a box in the wall for a future
contract to pull cable/terminate the terminals? Yes. Fayette County Information
Technology Department will complete the phone and internet installation.

2. Please clarify the intended scope for the second floor flooring, is the contactor to
selectively demo the carpet where the new wall is to be placed and leave the remaining
carpet tiles as is? Do not remove any carpet in the conference room on the second floor.
The contractor shall place the track on the carpet.

3. Please clarify the intent of the second floor trim/molding for the new wall —is the
contractor to match existing? Or can a spec/profile be provided? The contractor is to
match the existing trim and molding.

4. Please confirm that the new 2x2 Shaw “to meld Unify” carpet tile scope stops at the
thresholds of the doors entering the room of the third floor? Yes. the carpet tile stops at
the thresholds of the room.

5. Please clarify the intent of the third floor trim/molding for the new wall - is the
contractor to match existing? Or can a spec/profile be provided? The contractor is to
match the existing trim and molding.

6. Please clarify if the third floor wall also requires rockwool sound damper. Both the second
and third floor requires rockwool sound dampers.

7. Are there any work hours/day restrictions? Will the project require that the work areas
are safe and accessible to the public each day after work is completed? The work area
should always be safe, but the public will not be coming on those floors.

Received by (Name): Company




Note: If this addendum is not returned to the Fayette County Purchasing Department or if it is
returned not signed, responding individuals, companies or other organizations will still be
responsible for the requirements of this addendum and the specifications or changes herein.

The opening date for this RFQ has not changed. The opening time and date are March 21, 2025,
at 3:00pm. Quotes must be received by the Purchasing Department at the address above, Suite
204, at or before the opening date and time.

The deadline for inquiries has passed, so the Purchasing Department will not be able to accept
any additional questions after this time.

If you have questions, please contact Sherry White, Contract Administrator at (770) 305-5314,
fax (770) 719-5544 or email at swhite@fayettecountyga.gov .

Ted L. Burgess
Chief Procurement Officer



